RESPONSE





QUESTION NO. CR-306





Referring to Mr. Bailey’s testimony, page 11, do the regions have discretion to add permanent and/or temporary personnel if the region is already over budget?





RESPONSE NO. CR-306





The regions have authority to add/replace/remove temporary personnel provided they are within budget.  Up until the beginning of 1998, the regions had authority to replace permanent personnel as necessary if they were within budget.  If they were over budget, the region was required to seek approval from the business unit senior management.  Effective the first of the 1998, an interim procedure was put in place due to the impending merger with CSW, that required the regions, whether they were within or over budget, to seek the approval of the business unit's senior management along with the Director of Human Resources to replace and add personnel.  This interim procedure was intended to help assure that each vacancy is analyzed to see if it might be possible to hold it open for a period of time in consideration of employees whose position might be affected by the merger.





During an emergency, such as during an outage restoration effort, region management has full authority to bring in additional contractors and/or temporary personnel as necessary, to restore service as quickly and safely as possible.
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